
Wright County 
Board of Supervisors

October 3, 2022
	 Chairman Rasmussen called the 
regular meeting of the Wright Coun-
ty Board of Supervisors to order at 
9:00 a.m. Members present were 
Kluss and Rasmussen, with Hel-
gevold present via zoom. 
	 Minutes from the previous regu-
lar meeting of September 26, 2022 
were read and approved. 
	 Approved claims for payment. 
	 Motion by Rasmussen and sec-
onded by Kluss to receive the Cen-
tral Iowa Juvenile Detention Center 
annual report. Motion carries. There 
were no discrepancies in the annual 
report. The full audit is available in 
the Auditor’s Office. 
	 Jeremy Abbas, Assistant to 
Wright County Engineer, gave an 

update on the secondary roads. 
There were 31 work orders com-
pleted last week. The blades will be 
doing spot blading this week keep-
ing up with the increased travel for 
harvest. Crews will be continuing 
concrete patching on C70. Mowing 
of the granular road ditches will be 
starting today. 
	 Motion by Helgevold and second-
ed by Kluss to appoint McClure En-
gineering to look into the Petition for 
Repair for a land bridge in DD107, 
Lateral 1. Motion carries. 
	 Motion by Kluss and seconded by 
Rasmussen to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carries. 
	 Rick Rasmussen, Chairman
	 Wright County
	 Board of Supervisors
	 Betty Ellis, Wright County Auditor
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